
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION TO HAZARDOUS WASTE CORRECTIVE ACTION 
PERMIT  

Teknor Apex is providing notice of the approved Class 2 permit modification to the 
existing Hazardous Waste Corrective Action Permit TNHW-183.  The facility 
TND054876834 is located in Haywood County at 751 North Dupree Avenue, 
Brownsville, TN 38012.  
 
The Class 2 modification was submitted on May 8, 2023, to the Tennessee 
Department of Environment and Conservation, Division of Solid Waste Management 
in accordance with Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(ii) to reflect changes to the 
Corrective Action Remedies including inspections and deed restrictions. Deed 
restrictions include limiting AOC-A to industrial and/or commercial use only, dig 
restrictions, notification to DSWM of any removal or extraction of any soil, groundwater, 
or buried waste material, and no drinking water supply or other domestic water wells 
shall be installed. 

 The permit modification was approved by TDEC on January 12, 2024. 

Further information on this matter may be obtained by contacting Susan Paris, 
Teknor Apex, 751 North Dupree Avenue, Brownsville, Tennessee, 38012, (731-772-
3690) or by email at sparis@teknorapex.com.   

Copies of the modification requests and supporting documents may be reviewed at 
TDEC, Jackson Environmental Field Office, 1625 Hollywood Drive, Jackson Tennessee 
38305, Phone (731) 512-1300. The permittees’ compliance history during the life of 
the permit being modified is available from Beverly Philpot, Hazardous Waste 
Program Manager in DSWM’s Central Office at the WRS Tennessee Tower, 312 Rosa 
L. Parks Avenue, 14th Floor, Nashville, TN 37243, by phone at (615) 795-1188, or by 
email at Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov. 

Notice issued: February 22, 2024 
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